Staff Senate Meeting – January 19, 2011
Library Auditorium 
MINUTES 
Attendees:

Ginny Brown, Marc Celetana, Ivonne Cruz, Sarah Cunningham, Devon DiBella, Leon Duminiak, Kevin Fay, 
Debra Frank, Diane Gruenberg, Lynette Harris, Beverly Kalinowski, Debra Kelly, Christing Kucha, Kawanna Leggett,  Marc Longo, Nicole Maldonado,  Magda Manetas, Tom Mankovich, Matt Middleton, Kay Miklosz, Joe O’Brien,  
Susan O’Connor, Steve Scaffa, Nino Scarpati, Jason Schweitzer, Stephanie Shestakow, Sharon Shivers, Jon Stauff,

Janice Vermeychuk, Kyle Williams, Alexis Zahorsky.
Excused:

Susan Atkins, Kathy Ertel, Rich Kroth, Lisa McCarthy & Carol Wells
I. Approval of Minutes 
Minutes were approved with minor corrections.
II. President’s Report 
TCNJ has been selected to participate in an initiative led by the Institute of International Education (ITE) in 
New York, focused on the development of academic partnerships with Chinese universities. (ITE administers the Fulbright scholarship program and other worthwhile international exchange programs on behalf of the federal government). Congratulations to Jon Stauff, Director for the Center of Global Engagement, who will chair a campus wide task force of student, faculty and staff with both an interest in and some expertise in China and/or China related activities and scholarship.  If you are interested in working on this wonderful initiative please refer to the email sent by Nino and respond by 4:30pm on Friday, January 28th. 
“Only through engagement can we bring about change!” – Jon Stauff

Valerie Levine, a TCNJ student, was joined on stage with First Lady Michelle Obama to support and encourage the Study Abroad Experience.

Middle States accreditation was renewed.  Middle States gave a Monitoring Report requirement that stipulates a report back about Strategic Planning.  There is a meeting today with Middle States and CPP; Nino will give an update at next month‘s meeting.   
III. Old Business

A. Governance Structure Review/Middle States Monitoring Report Update
The above stated meeting is immediately following today’s State Senate meeting.  
IV. New Business / Announcements

A. Reminder – Joint Governance Reception, Wednesday, January 26, 3PM, 1855 Room
B. An email will be going out with a request for nominations to the “Outstanding Staff Member” as it relates to governance.

*Due to the College being closed for inclement weather, the reception has been rescheduled to Wednesday, February 23, 3PM in the 1855 Room.  Please plan to attend and congratulate the “Outstanding Staff Member”.
C. “Bring a Buddy” to the February Staff Senate meeting.  Flier distributed - Post  in your respective areas to market further.  Matt will also send an electronic reminder.
NOTE:  Many new members have been brought to the Staff Senate from this initiative.
V. Reports

Staff Senate Councils

Elections and Constitution Council (ECC)

· A reminder was given regarding the ballots for nominations of President and Vice President are available online until February 4th, 2011.

· Nomination ballots for Senators are available online until March 11, 2011.
· A member of the ECC will send an email to those Senators whose terms are about to expire.
Staff Development and Recognition Council (SDRC)

· Nothing to report at this time.
Special Events and Community Building Council (SECBC)

· Many thanks to this committee and all those that assisted in making the Winter Coat Drive a success! 
· Kudos to the committee for a great “Staff Mixer” held at KatManDu on December 17th.  More varied events will be scheduled in the future.

Communications and Public Relations Council (CPRC)

· Sharon reminded members that if they plan on not being in attendance to the monthly meeting, they are to email her at sshivers@tcnj.edu. Nino will also forward names of excused Staff Senate members to Sharon.
· The online questionnaire for each Senator’s bio will be sent via Qualtrics by Friday, February 4th.

· In preparation for a new brochure as well as the newsletter, a group photo will be taken at the next meeting.
· A Staff Senate Newsletter will be produced highlighting “A Year in Review” (covering May 2010-May 2011).
Helen Shaw Staff Excellence Award (HSSEA)
· Joe Hadge is the convener of this year’s committee.  First meeting will be held on Monday, 
      January 24, 2011.  Update at next meeting.
College Governance Committees

Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

· Nothing to report at this time. 
Committee for Planning and Priorities (CPP)

· Working closely with the Steering Committee to evaluate and assess Academic Transformation.
Committee for Student and Campus Community (CSCC)

· Nothing to report at this time. 
Steering Committee (SC)
· Working closely with the CPP to evaluate and assess Academic Transformation.
· There’s a concern that there are 3 representatives from both SGA and Faculty Senate, with only 2 reps from Staff Senate. Nino to investigate the rationale for this uneven distribution of representation.
Update on the Search Committee for the Dean of Education
· Nothing to report at this time. 
Planning Councils

Advising and Student Support Planning Council (APC) 

· Discussion on clarifying how specific forms are to be used when academic advising students.
· Question brought up regarding who are the stakeholders / who is included in the term “student support”
External Affairs Planning Council (EAPC) 
· Nothing to report at this time. 
Enrollment Management Planning Council (not meeting) 
· Though not an official part of the governance process, an Ad Hoc Committee has been created by 
Provost Carol Bresnahan and Lisa Angeloni to review the current academic advising model. Staff Senate hopes staff are not omitted from this process based on the specific needs of particular Schools.   
NOTE: There’s also the concern that another Ad Hoc Committee been created when there’s an existing Planning Council via the Staff Senate.
Facilities and Construction Planning Council (FCPC)
· Two (2) meetings were held last semester giving updates on all campus construction.  

· There was also a meeting the Chief John Collins to review policy & procedures.  Biggest concern in this area is the retention of Officers.
Finance and Budget Planning Council (FBPC) 
· Nothing to report at this time. 
Information Technology Planning Council (ITPC) 

· Nothing to report at this time. 
Program Councils

Athletics Advisory Program Council (AAPC)
· Joe O’Brien selected to chair council-future meetings will be schedule.  An update will be provided at next meeting.

Graduate Programs Council (GPC)  
· Nothing to report at this time. 
*Honors and Scholars Program Council (HSPC)  - no Staff Senate reps.
Human Relations Advisory Council (not meeting)

*International Education Program Council (IEPC) 
· Currently over 300 initiatives and 91 students studying abroad (Spring Semester)

*Liberal Learning Program Council (LLPC) - no Staff Senate reps.
Teacher Education Program Council (TEPC) 

· Haven’t met since last semester.

· There has been discussion of a change regarding the evaluation of student teachers, with the possibility of using a P/F as a grade.  The decision was made to keep it at a letter grade.

· Sarah Kern named Acting Assistant Chair
Teaching and Learning Center Program Council (TLCPC) 


REPORT SUBMITTED BY PATRICIA VAN HISE

On Dec 1 TLPC held a joint meeting with ITPC.  

1.  Theresa Nakra and Nadine Stern explained the need of ITPC for input campus wide and especially from 
TLPC on:

a. The perceived digital divide 

b. Blended learning 

Mark Kiselica expressed the feeling that this is in line with the current exploration by TLPC of faculty learning communities.  Mark distributed information on the current blended learning pilot project.  40-60% of instruction will be through distance learning. Part of the purpose of this pilot project is to offer students, who take summer courses at community colleges, the alternative of a convenient yet quality TCNJ course.  Each course will probably include 18 hours of face to face instruction.  A discussion of assessment of the pilot project and other various aspects ensued. The concept of faculty learning communities was discussed, including the model which studies new approaches of instruction in specific areas for possible implementation by interested faculty.  

Ad Hoc Committees, Commissions, Task Forces


Developer for Campus Town Project Committee

· Deadline for proposals has been extended.  More information at next meeting.

Presidents Climate Commitment Committee

· Nothing to report at this time.

Search Committee for Dean of the School of Education

· Nothing to report at this time.

Search Committee for Director of Curator of the TCNJ Art Gallery and Sarnoff Museum
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